From: Jenny Lapham

Sent: <u>Tuesday. 1 October 2024</u> 03:58 p.m.

To:

Subject: FW: Local Government Official Information and Meetings Act 1987 (LGOIMA)

Request

Kia Ora

I refer to your e-mail of 7 September 2024 requesting information relating to people travelling either business or first class over the last 5 years.

Following consultation with staff responsible for booking travel, we are not aware of any bookings for business or first class travel over the past five years. However, in order to provide 100% assurance that this is the case, we would need to review every invoice for travel over the 5 year period, which would take considerable time. Therefore, pursuant to section 17(f) of LGOIMA that the information requested cannot be made available without substantial collation or research, your request is declined.

As we have declined to provide the information requested you are advised that you have the right to seek a review by the Office of the Ombudsman.

Kā mihi

Jennifer Lapham

Mana Whakahaere Kairuruku/Governance Support Officer
Governance Group

P 03 477 4000 | E Jenny.Lapham@dcc.govt.nz

Te Kaunihera a Rohe o Ōtepoti - Dunedin City Council
PO Box 5045, Dunedin 9054

New Zealand

www.dunedin.govt.nz

----Original Message-----

From:

Sent: Saturday, 7 September 2024 3:43 p.m.

To: Official Information officialinformation@dcc.govt.nz

Subject: Business travel past 5 years

How much per trip, destinations, who were the DCC person/people for each trip who have travelled business class and or first class each year for the past 5 years

Sent from my iPhone